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File:  30200-20/SUKC-05-06 

Reference:  389955 
 
 
May 16, 2022 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL 
 
Matthew White 
Country Manager - Coal 
Glencore Coal Assets, Canada 
500 - 666 Burrard Street 
Vancouver BC  V6C 3P6  
Matthew.White@glencore.ca 
 
 
Dear Matthew White: 
 
I am writing to follow up with the Environmental Assessment Office’s letter1 of March 
17, 2022, and your request for an additional 60-day period to undertake meetings 
and analysis related to caribou for the Sukunka Coal Mine Project (Sukunka). 
 
As 60 days have elapsed since the March 17, 2022 letter, I now grant an additional 
suspension of up to 60 days pursuant to Section 24(2) of the 
Environmental Assessment Act (2002). At the end of this suspension, the Application 
Review phase for Sukunka will resume. This date is currently anticipated to be July 
15, 2022. 
 
If you have any questions at all regarding this letter, please contact David Grace 
David.Grace@gov.bc.ca or by telephone at 778-818-7485, or Breanna Merrigan by 
email at Breanna.Merrigan@gov.bc.ca or by telephone at 778-698-9474. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1 Available at: 
https://projects.eao.gov.bc.ca/api/public/document/6233c6e1714fa200225c6e39/download/386357_W
hite_FINAL.pdf  
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Yours truly, 
 

 
Michael Shepard 
Acting Chief Executive Assessment Officer and Acting Associate Deputy Minister 
 
 

cc:  Tracy James, Executive Project Director, 
Environmental Assessment Office 
Tracy.James@gov.bc.ca 

David Grace, Project Assessment Director,  
Environmental Assessment Office 
David.Grace@gov.bc.ca 

Breanna Merrigan, Project Assessment Director, 
Environmental Assessment Office 
 Breanna.Merrigan@gov.bc.ca 

Quincy Leung, Project Manager,  
Impact Assessment Agency of Canada 
 Quincy.Leung@iaac-aeic.gc.ca 
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